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RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIM OUS] 
MOVER:  Mike Anderson, Vice President 
SECONDER: Walt Burke, Commission Member 
AYES: Tony Grant, Mike Anderson, Walt Burke 
EXCUSED: Kim Biddle, Shannon Reed 

 4. Potomac Marketplace Site Plan 

Commission is in favor of having a Public Hearing for this Site Plan. Staff will 
prepare accordingly.   

RESULT: WORKSHOP 

 VIII . ANNOUNCEMENTS & ADJOURNMENT  

 

 

   
Planning Commissioner 

 

 

   
Planning Commissioner 
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November 20, 2018

Planning Commission
Ranson City Hall
312 S. Mildred St.
Ranson, WV 25438

Re:Huntleigh at Creighton Farms Bond Release

Dear Planning Commission Members,

Stanley Martin would like to request asubstantial conformancerequest to the RZNG-14011 and 
LDPP-14-014 approved August 28, 2015, also known as Presidentôs Pointe Rezoning and 
LDPP. The rezoning and LDPP has a though-fare titledPresidents Pointe Blvd, this road section 
got approved as a median divided boulevard, using road section AV-68-36. Since the approval, 
Stanley Martin has discussed with City Staff the idea of replacing the median divided boulevard 
with the Cityôs standard non-median boulevard found in the zoning ordinance, road section 
ST-58-36.The two street sections (approved AV-68-38 & proposed ST-58-36) can be found as 
attachments to this letter. 

City Staff supportsand agreesthatmaking the change from AV-68-38 to ST-58-36isin the best 
interest of all parties. Removing the median would help decrease theconstruction and
maintenance cost of the road as there would not be a median that would have to be 
mowed/maintained and there would be less curb for the City to have to repair or replace in the 
future,once theytake over maintenance. It would also make snow plowing easier as you would 
not have deal with removing snow in the center median. City Staff also believes that it may slow 
traffic and be safer for pedestrians. 

If thePlanning commission agreesthatthis is a minorrevisionand makes a determination that 
our plan is still withinsubstantialconformance of the approved rezoning and LDPP,then Staff 
can make the change administratively and will allow us to move forward. We welcome your 
feedback and look forward to presenting this to you at the December 3rdmeeting. 

If you have any questionsor concerns upon your review of this letter and the enclosed 
document, feel free to contact me at (703) 636-9262 or GouldTJ@StanleyMartin.com. Thank 
you for your attention to this matter.

Tyler Gould

Tyler Gould
Land Engineering Manager
Stanley Martin Homes

CC: AndyBlake& Edward Erfurt
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